


necessary for the operation of the [laboratory in the practice].” Moreover, “the clinical
laboratory . . . would perform the technical component” of laboratory services, and “slide
preparation is completed by the [clinical] laboratory,” not the practice. Therefore, the
laboratory in the practice is not operated by the practice and would require a permit
under PHL Article 5, Title V.

If the laboratory in the practice were under permit, the business arrangement would
need to be structured to comply with. PHL Article 2, Title 1I-D and PHL § 586. More facts
would be needed to determine whether this arrangement would comply with those laws.
For your information, | attach two general counsel opinions addressing these issues .
dated April 30, 1996, and June 7, 1996.

Since the laboratory in the practice would not be a POL, there is no need to address
your question regarding whether the arrangement would violate PHL § 587 and 10
NYCRR § 34-2.7.

" Very truly yours,

, Thomas Conw.
General Counsel
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